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Auto Fluid Removal & Dismantling Station

The Enviro-Rack is the fi rst and only portable 
fully self-contained fl uid removal system on the market.

We offer all steel tanks along with a grated catwalk for operator safety. Underneath the 
catwalk is a 249-gallon catch pan and also a 360-gallon tank to catch any spills. No other 
system on the market comes close to the Enviro-Rack. This unit meets EPA and state level 
regulations concerning fl uid removal. The Enviro-Rack is totally air operated. There are no 
gasoline or electric motors that could create a spark. The Enviro-Rack is a safe system that 
offers complete fl uid removal in less than 5 minutes.

Perfect drain rack for the auto 

recycler and parts dismantler!FREE
Vacuum System

with every 
Enviro-Rack 

purchase!

“Keeping 
It Off The 
Ground”

Wadley, Georgia
877-247-6629 • Fax: 478-252-9030

Email: ironax@ironax.com • www.ironax.com
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OTHER 
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CALL FOR 

MORE 
INFORMATION!

SPECIAL 2015 
RATES! 

BUY NOW! 
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publication necessarily reflects the 
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Statements of fact and opinion are 
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illautorecyclers@aol.com

Articles may be edited for length and 
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trademark symbol in every occurrence 
of a trademarked name, we state we are 
using the names only in an editorial 
fashion, and to the benefit of the trade-
mark owner, with no intention of in-
fringement of the trademark. Mention 
of trade names, commercial products, 
or techniques does not constitute en-
dorsement or recommendation for use.
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This will be my last letter as 
President for the ATRI news-
letter, what a ride it has been!  
My two year term as Presi-
dent will come to an end in 
September at the IL Conven-
tion & Trade Show to be held 
at the Hyatt Regency O’Hare. 
I will remain on the board of 
directors, as immediate past President, and will always be ac-
tive in our state association. Being the President of the ATRI 
has been a very educating, and a rewarding experience. I 
want to thank everyone that has helped me along the way, 
and participated in events, sharing their ideas, and making 
our association better. Michelle Lechner plays a vital role in 
our association and I could not have been President without 
her help. She kept me focused, and on track when needed, 
and really gives a 100% to our members, and board of direc-
tors. I want to say thanks, and job well done to her, as well 
as our board of directors.

Now I want to say “welcome back” to Dave Anderson from 
I-55 Auto Salvage, who will once again be President of ATRI. 
This will be Dave’s 2nd time around as President. I know 
Dave will do great things for the association, and will con-
tinue to build membership by focusing on topics that are 
important to the ATRI association.

Our Sky’s The Limit Convention & Trade Show event will be 
on September 17th through the 19th in Rosemont, IL at the 
Hyatt Regency O’Hare this year. This is going to be a great 
event! I always say this, and will say it again, YOU DON’T 
WANT TO MISS OUT! There truly is something for every-
one, for sales people to managers & owner’s. Mike Kunkel, 
with Counts Consulting, will be sharing his industry expertise 
with us on Saturday. He is a wealth of information and a 
great speaker, also a personal friend of mine. He has taught 
me many things that I have implemented in my own business 
over the years. You will see the registration I this newsletter, 
so get registered and come and learn, have fun and enjoy a 
weekend that is for you! Not only do have some great educa-
tional seminars, we will also be having an awards ceremony 
for the IL Green Car Yards, Sara from VET Environmental 
has been working very hard here in IL with a lot of yards. 
I would imagine each and every yard Sara has worked with 
would tell you they have peace of mind knowing their yard 
is in tip-top shape. Thanks Sara for all you have done for the 
Illinois Association. Please read Sara’s article in this newsletter 
and call her or Michelle for more information.

As I close, once again it has been a pleasure working with 
Michelle, the ATRI Board of Directors, and all of you. You 
get out of an association what you put into it. We all know 
there are many issues that tend to pop up in this industry 
on a regular basis. We are fortunate to have such a good 
working relationship with the ones who are our regulators. 
If you have an issue you need help with, remember, that is 
what an association is all about, so please call the ATRI office 
whenever you need assistance.

I’ll look forward to seeing you all in September. Don’t forget, 
all who register are eligible for a trip to Mexico!

Thank You, 
John Catalano
Bionic Auto Parts and Sales
Chicago, IL

President’s Perspective
By John Catalano, Jr., ATRI President
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As summer comes to a close, 
you will see we are all geared 
up for the IL Convention and 
Trade Show “The Sky’s the 
Limit”, to be held in Chicago-
land this year at the Hyatt Re-
gency O’Hare in Rosemont. 
IL  You can find out just how 
high, and what the limits are, 
if any, at this year’s event. We have a stellar line up chuck 
full of everything you need to know to increase sales, better 
your business and get all your questions answered at very 
little cost.  We are so please to have a full day of training on 
Saturday for your employee’s, or owners, brought to you 
by Mike Kunkel, Counts Consulting. Mike is a wealth of in-
formation. Along with Mike, Sara from VET Environmental 
will be presenting the latest and greatest on our growing IL 
Green Car Program. Sara will be available to answer any 
questions you may have if you are looking for more informa-
tion on the IL Green Car Program. You can also hear from 
the Secretary of State’s office. I understand they are going 
to talk about the fact there is no audit team anymore, and 
how they plan to address the ever challenging issue about 
the unregulated buyer/broker’s out there selling parts with-
out a license. Parts Trader will be presenting on what is new 
with them, and our very own John Catalano from Bionic 
Auto Parts, also will be presenting on the pros and cons of 
joining a large trading group. Here how to maximize your 
returns on catalytic converts. Also, hear the benefits of buy-
ing insurance wrecks. I can’t imagine any reason why you 
would not attend this event that will leave you walking away 
with tons of knowledge, seeing old friends and making new 
ones. Let’s don’t forget, ALL WHO REGISTER FOR THIS 
EVENT WILL BE ELIGIABLE FOR A TRIP FOR TWO TO 
MEXICO!!! 

There is so much to do in the area from great shopping, 
to good eateries and indoor skydiving. The Entertainment 
district is within walking distance, and it’s quite something to 

see and do. You will find the convention registration form 
in this newsletter, so cut it out, fill it out and send it in. You 
can mail it or fax it. Let me know if you have any questions 
about the event. I look forward to seeing you all there!

I don’t have any legislation to report on, but, look at the 
state of IL, its biggest problem on the forefront is the state’s 
budget that they cannot seem to come to an agreement on. 
I hope they can resolve this problem sometime soon. With 
the threat of state workers not getting paid, to all of the cuts 
made by our new Governor on programs so many highly 
rely on, it truly is a mess. Please read Sara’s letter on her re-
port on the IL Green Car Program. ATRI could not be more 
pleased with the work she has done for us. So many say they 
are rest assured, and their minds put at ease, knowing they 
are environmentally sound. Folks, OSHA is out and about, 
please be prepared should they choose to visit you!

You have heard me talk about the face-lift of the ATRI web-
site, hosted by Car-part.com, for some time now. We are 
fortunate to have them host our site, as they do for many as-
sociations. The home page is complete, and the convention 
information is there, but a lot of the site is still under con-
struction. It is the hope of ATRI the user friendly website will 
become a viable tool to all of our members. It will feature a 
membership directory that will list your company informa-
tion, logo and a 50 word summary about your business. The 
site will also feature an ongoing banner of different mem-
ber’s yards. I am hopeful to create a message board, and bid 
options. I do apologize for such delay, but again, Car-part.
com is doing their very best to complete our site. I think you 
will be very pleased, and find it to be quite an asset to your 
business. For all ATRI members only, please feel free to send 
me your company logo, and a 50 word blurb, so when they 
are ready for it I can just send it in. When you send it to me 
please put the word website in the subject line. Go take a 
peak now at www.illinoisautorecyclers.com.

Executive’s Viewpoint
By Michelle Lechner, Executive Director

Executive’s Viewpoint... continued on page 18
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VET audited six members since the last edition of the VET 
Review went to press including two new IL Green CAR 
members – Decatur Auto Parts and Y-Yard Auto & Truck.  
VET has twelve remaining IL Green CAR members to audit 
before the ATRI Convention and Trade Show at the Hyatt 
Regency O’Hare, Rosemont, IL. That will bring our grand 
total to 27 IL Green CAR members!  If you are still thinking 
about joining this influential group of Illinois Auto Recyclers, 
please call us.  We will do our best to get to you before 
the Convention.  We are proud to recognize our first two 
certified facilities of 2015 – and they are both PLATINUM!  
Coultas Automotive Recycling is a returning PLATINUM 
Medalist and is leading the state!  Way to go, Ed and the 
Coultas team.  Stafford’s Auto Parts is a new PLATINUM 
Medalist.  VET was very impressed with Jim and the Staf-
ford’s operation.  Congratulations to both of these remark-
able facilities!  Your hard work is obvious and we appreciate 
what you are doing for our industry.  

At the conclusion of each audit members are given the op-
tion of working with VET to improve their initial score (this 
is included in the price of the audit).  Members are marked 
as “PENDING” until this process is complete.  Our members 
have until September 10, 2015 to improve their medal standing.  

Awards will be presented at the ATRI Convention and Trade 
Show at the Hyatt Regency O’Hare, Rosemont, IL.  This will be 
a great celebration of our Medalists’ success.  There are several 
facilities that we are working with to finalize audits and award 
certification.  Our medalists and new membership should all be 
very proud of the commitments they’ve made.  You have taken 
a huge step toward environmental and safety compliance, im-
proving your business, and gaining peace of mind.

As a reminder: IL Green CAR Certification is awarded based 
on the following grade scale:
•	 SILVER Medal: ≥75% Compliance with IL Green 

CAR Standards
•	 GOLD Medal: ≥85% Compliance with IL Green 

CAR Standards
•	 PLATINUM Medal: ≥95% Compliance with IL 

Green CAR Standards

IL Green CAR Scoreboard (2015)
Coultas Automotive Recycling (98.28%) – PLATINUM
 Stafford’s Auto Parts (95.98%) – PLATINUM
Ashley’s U-Pick-A-Part – PENDING
BC Automotive – PENDING
Bill Smith Auto Parts – PENDING
Bionic Auto Parts and Sales – PENDING
Dan’s Used Auto Parts – PENDING
Decatur Auto Parts – PENDING
Elgin Super Auto Parts and Sales – PENDING
Hileman’s Motor Mart – PENDING
Mack’s Auto Recycling – PENDING
Rockford Auto Parts – PENDING
Scotty’s Auto Parts – PENDING
Speedway Auto Parts – PENDING
Y-Yard Auto & Truck – PENDING

IL Green CAR Scoreboard (2014)
Auto Parts City (98.85%) – PLATINUM
Coultas Automotive Recycling (98.28%) – PLATINUM
Bionic Auto Parts and Sales (95.40%) – PLATINUM
Scotty’s Auto Parts (93.10%) – GOLD
Mack’s Auto Recycling (91.95%) – GOLD
Rockford Auto Parts (89.66%) – GOLD
Elgin Super Auto Parts and Sales (88.51%) – GOLD
New Cats Auto Parts (88.51%) – GOLD

The VET Review – 
IL Green CAR

By: Sara Hamidovic, PE, CHMM
President, VET Environmental 
Engineering, LLC



7September/October 2015

Association  ATRI News

Collins Truck Parts (87.93%) – GOLD
I-55 Auto Salvage (87.93%) – GOLD
River Valley Auto Parts (87.93%) – GOLD
Aero Auto Parts (86.78%) – GOLD
C&J Auto Parts (86.21%) – GOLD
ABC Auto Parts & Wreckers (85.63%) – GOLD
Speedway Auto Parts (83.33%) – SILVER
Ashley’s U-Pick-A-Part (75.29%) – SILVER
Bill Smith Auto Parts (75.29%) – SILVER
Shelby and Sons (75.29%) – SILVER
Wood River Auto Parts (75.29%) – SILVER

Don’t forget, VET will award a “Most Valuable” award to 
the medalist that supports the IL Green CAR program and 
helps us to grow through recommendations and referrals.  
If you’ve seen the benefits of our program please tell your 
friends and colleagues.  The stronger our group the more 

meaningful it is to each medalist.  Finally, I will present a 
“Most Improved” award to our medalist that has made 
the most significant improvements to their facility over the 
course of the year.  Thank you to all our medalists and new 
members for your support.  We look forward to seeing you 
all at the ATRI Convention and Trade Show!  Enjoy the rest 
of this beautiful summer.  Take care of your people and 
make sure they drink lots of water.

Got Compliance? 

Annual Reports – The annual switch removal report that 
you must file with the Illinois EPA are due on or before 
August 15, 2015.  Please note that the annual report format 
has changed.  We now ask for information on where vehicles 
are sent.  Annual report forms have been sent to all recyclers 
on the ELVS list in June.  Report forms can be downloaded 
from the agency’s web site at http://www.epa.state.il.us/
mercury/auto-switch/annual-report.pdf.  

Becky Jayne is an Environmental Protection Specialist with 
Illinois EPA.  If you have any questions about the Illinois 
Mercury Switch Removal Program, please do not hesitate to 
contact her at either Becky.Jayne@illinois.gov, or 217-524-
9642.

Update on Illinois 
Mercury Switch 
Removal Program
By: Becky Jayne
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We are reminded that 2015 will usher in the third year of a 
presidential term, making it a pre-election year. It is not unusual 
to have strong and positive markets relative to equity returns, 
although this year has been challenging to investors. Based 
off of observations from some of our previous Presidential 
Election studies and comments made by Jeremy Grantham, 
co-founder and chief investment strategist of Grantham Mayo 
van Otterloo (GMO), on “Presidential Election Cycles”, I am 
revisiting this subject as it relates to the stock market and look 
at the precedence that have been witnessed over the years.

To get an idea of the type of precedent that has been set during 
pre-presidential election years, we can look back to the per-
formance trends over the past 181 years now, including 2011. 
During this time period, the pre-election presidential year pro-
duced a positive return in the stock market, as defined by the 
Dow Jones Industrial Average [DJIA], which rose 5.53% in 
2011. One of the major resources that we use when looking at 
the presidential election year data is a function of the studying 
and data compiled by Jeffrey A. Hirsch & Yale Hirsch in their 
yearly installment of the Stock Trader’s Almanac . For those 
of you who would like more information on this resource, 
or would like to order a copy of the Stock Trader’s Almanac 
2014, visit the website www.stocktradersalmanac.com .

Below is a table that has been reproduced from the Stock 
Trader’s Almanac, which includes the 4-Year Cycle returns be-
ginning with the first full year of a particular President’s cycle, 
going back to 1833. As we mentioned above, pre-election 
years have historically been a positive time for the market, 
especially over the past century. As a matter of fact, the last 
time that the market was down during a pre-presidential year 
was in 1939. Of the 4-Year Cycle, the pre-election years have 
historically been the best performing year. On average, the 
pre-election year has seen a 10.43% gain since 1833, so 2011 
was surely under average in its performance with returns only 

half as much as the average. So, generally speaking, the year 
before the presidential election and even the actual presiden-
tial election years are historically positive for the stock market.

Approaching a Pre-Presidential 
Election Year: 2015
By James F. Weaver, CFP®, Vice President, Financial Advisor, Portfolio 
Manager, The Burnham Group at Morgan Stanley
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According to Jeremy Grantham in the 
GMO Quarterly Letter: First Quarter 
2014 pointed out the power of the re-
turns during the third term of the presi-
dential year as well as a seasonal tenden-
cy in this cycle. What Grantham found 
was that much of the returns generated 
during the Pre-Presidential Election year 
occurred around the “seasonally strong” 
period of the year, which typically lasts 
from the beginning of the third-quar-
ter thru the end of April, which falls 
right around the traditional “seasonally 
strong” period between November and 
April. According to Grantham, “just 
holding from the start of the third year 
(on October 1) and selling at the end of 
April. In 7 months you make almost all 
the return of the 48-month cycle (Presi-
dential Cycle)!”

In the table here, we looked back at the 
past Pre-Election years, going back to 
1951, comparing the S&P 500 [SPX] 
and the Dow Jones Industrial Average 
[DJIA]. Notice since 1951, there has not 
been a single Pre-Presidential Election 
year when either the DJIA or the SPX 
has produced negative returns. During 
the first seven months of the Pre-Pres-
idential Election years, there was only 
one down year (1979), and the DJIA 
averaged 20.22% a year, which outper-
formed the calendar Pre-Election year. 
However, notice how it trailed the pe-
riod between October 1st of the previ-
ous year to the October 1st of the Pre-
Election Year.

During the traditional seasonally weak 
and seasonally strong periods, we see 
similar positive performance trends for 
the strong periods as well as muted re-
turns for the seasonally weak periods. 
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Notice how the average return during the weak season was 
1.24% for the DJIA and 1.82% for the SPX, while the in-
dexes averaged over +16% during the seasonally strong pe-
riods. So, whether you choose to take advantage of the third 
presidential year during seasonally strong periods, from third 
quart to third quarter, or even simply during the calendar 
year, there has been plenty of evidence supporting this mar-
ket tendency.

Finally, while there is definitely a historical bias towards the 
stock market having a positive year during the Pre-Presiden-
tial Election year, it is important to have a logical, organized 
game plan to manage risk because in the end, markets will 
do what they will do despite what they have done in the 
past – as far as this is concerned, we shall soon see.

Thank you for your business and support, and please stay 
healthy!

James F. Weaver, CFP®
Vice President, Financial Advisor
Portfolio Manager
Certified Financial Planner™ Professional
The	Burnham	Group	at	Morgan	Stanley		•		312-827-6651

P.S. If you think this type of information would be beneficial 
to someone you know who may be looking for consulting 
services or general information, please feel free to share this 
with them.
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DUNBARTON - Jeffrey S. Kantor, of Dunbarton since 1995, 
was born in New York City July 15, 1943, and died peace-
fully on July 29, 2015, after a courageous battle with prostate 
cancer, surrounded by his loving family. During his life, Jeff 
lived in the Bronx, N.Y., and Dumont, N.J., moving to New 
Hampshire in 1961 to attend New England College in Hen-
niker. Midway through college, Jeff enlisted in the U.S. Army 
Security Agency, spending three years in Germany and was 
honorably discharged with the rank of Sergeant. He returned 
to New Hampshire to complete his college degree, forging 
lifelong friendships. After college, Jeff worked in Boston for a 
short time before returning to New Hampshire to start up an 
automobile recycling business in Manchester with his college 
roommate. In 1977 he became sole owner of Murray’s Auto 
Parts and in 1979 purchased Simano Auto Salvage in Candia 
which later became Car World Used Auto Parts. He became 
active in the industry on a national basis, holding many lead-
ership positions and heading up many committees. He was 
recently awarded the U.S. EPA Lifetime Achievement Award 
for 40 years of service, aligning government and industry. He 
worked passionately as the president of the New Hampshire 
Auto and Truck Recyclers Association for over 20 years. As 
a longtime member of the New Hampshire Prostate Cancer 
Coalition, he was instrumental in raising awareness and mon-
ey for research and education. In acknowledgment of Jeff’s 
dedicated efforts, a fund was established in his name, The 
Jeffrey S. Kantor Research Fund, at the Norris Cotton Cancer 
Center at Dartmouth, and $10,000 has already been donated. 
Jeff was instrumental in starting the Manchester East Soccer 
League and was the fundraising chairman, helping to build 

the fields and installing lighting. He coached the Central, West 
and Memorial ski teams as a volunteer when funding was 
suspended by the city. Jeff was an avid Patriots and Red Sox 
fan, enjoying “Patriots Sundays” with dear friends. His pas-
sions were skiing, boating and hiking with his wife, kids and 
grandchildren. He is survived by his beloved wife, Evelyn, of 
28 years; three children, Crissy Kantor, Matthew Kantor and 
Debra Kantor Blahitka and husband Steven; and his only sis-
ter, Henni Kessler, and her husband, John, of Palm Beach, Fla. 
His six grandchildren include Sawyer Phaneuf, Dante Brown, 
Myles and Madison Kantor, Maikayla Desjardins and Maive 
Blahitka. Jeff will be fondly remembered for his eagerness to 
“micro manage” anyone and everyone, his profound kindness 
and generosity, endless energy, constant optimism and sense 
of humor. His business skills were both stellar and cavalier and 
his good natured personality was a treasured asset. His gen-
erosity and eagerness to help everyone touched many. It was 
a privilege to have had him as a husband, father and friend.

The family requests that in lieu of flowers, donations may be 
made to the New Hampshire Prostate Cancer Coalition at 
nhprostatecancer.org, or to Chill Cares Inc. at chillcares.org.  
To share a memory or offer a condolence, please visit www.
phaneuf.net.

See more at: http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/unionlead-
er/obituary.aspx?n=jeffrey-s-kantor&pid=175413936&fhid
=4839#sthash.4teRkyBP.dpuf

Our hearts, love and prayers are with Evelyn and family!

In Memory of Jeffrey S. Kantor

Welcome our 
NEW ATRI Members

Deactur Auto Parts, Inc
2500 Woodford, St
Decatur, IL 62526
ph:217/877-4371

email parts@decaturautoparts.com
contact: Barb Beasley
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ATRI Direct Members

Please note that if you don’t see your company name listed in this issue, 
you are not a current member in good standing with ATRI.

Join ATRI TODAY and see what we can accomplish together!

111 Salvage, LLC 
Granite City 

618-344-9922

A Affordable Auto Parts, Inc.
Joliet

815-722-9072

A&A Midwest Rebuilders Suppliers, 
Inc.

Blue Island
773-624-6111

ABC Auto Parts & Sales, Inc.
Riverdale

800-458-7838/708-389-1456

Aero Auto Parts
Chicago

800-371-2620/773-483-2625

Auto Parts City, Inc.
Gurnee

847-244-7171

Available Auto Parts
Decatur

800-252-0780/217-877-1000

B-Auto Parts
East St. Louis
800-851-3157

BC Automotive, Inc.
Zion

800-452-6768/847-746-8056

Bill Smith Auto Parts, Inc.
Danville

800-252-3005

Bionic Auto Parts & Sales, Inc.
Chicago

800-626-9618/773-489-6020

Broadway Auto Salvage
Braceville

815-237-8747

Bryant Industries U-Pull  
Auto Parts

Danville
217-431-0551

C & J Auto Parts, Inc.
Chicago

800-783-8121/773-523-8121

City Auto Wreckers
Aurora

630-898-2900

Collins Truck Parts, Inc.
Tamaroa

618-496-5003

 Coultas Recycling Company
Danville

217-443/0510

Dan’s Used Auto Parts
Carterville

800/645-1425

Deactur Auto Parts, Inc
Decatur, IL

217/877-4371

Elgin Super Auto Parts
Elgin

847-695-4000

Fierge Auto Parts
Quincy

217-224-3000

Geiger Truck Parts
Watseka

815/432-4944

Grand Street Auto parts
Alorton, IL

618-857-2006

I-55 Auto Salvage, Inc.
Channahon

815-467-2938

LKQ Corporation - Government 
Affairs

Fort Lauderdale, FL
954-492-9092

LKQ A-Reliable South
Blue Island

708-612-0180

LKQ Blue Island
Blue Island

708-227-6960

LKQ Metro
Caseyville

618-345-9659

LKQ A-Reliable North
Chicago

708-239-4370

LKQ Pick Your Part
Chicago Heights
708-758-0002

LKQ Heavy Duty Truck
Chicago Heights
708-755-7134

LKQ Self Serve - Rockford
Rockford

815-397-2277

Mack’s Auto Recycling, Inc.
Urbana

217-367-6219

Mullins Auto Parts
Mt. Olive

217-999-2030

Neal Auto Parts
Peoria

309-673-7404 

New Cats Auto Parts
Chicago

773-947-0500

Rebuiltcars
Naperville

630-527-0524

Rhodes Auto S/S/S, Inc.
Streator

815-673-3737/800-548-9151

Rockford Auto Parts, Inc.
Rockford

815-964-3396

St. Louis U-Pic-A-Part
Washington Park

618/293-6670

Scotty’s Auto Parts
Virginia

800-346-4540/217-452-3081

Shelby & Sons Inc
West Frank Fort
618-932-3083

Speedway Auto, Ltd.
Joliet

800-437-8733/815-726-0666

Stafford’s, Inc.
Montgomery

800-437-1770/630-896-1342

Tom’s Auto, Inc. 
Hainsville

847/546-5422

Wood River Auto Parts
Cottage Hills, IL
618-259-6432

Y-Yard Auto and Truck, Inc.
Effingham

217-536-6116



Illinois Green Car Program (Illinois Certified Automotive Recyclers)
Illinois Green Car recognizes and certifies that the member meets certain criteria in terms of environmental 
impact, safety, licensing and other regulatory standards as well as general business practices. This 
program is endorsed by the Illinois EPA and is cost effective. For just $50 a year, you can become CAR 
certified through the National Association. ATRI has an established a working relationship with the Illinois 
EPA so if you have questions for them but don’t want to call, ATRI will be glad to make the call and 
provide you the answers.

ATRI Executive Director is a lobbyist for the association and engages legislative issues pertaining 
to Illinois auto recyclers. Through the Executive Director, ATRI engages in lobbying efforts and has 
established relationships with government agencies including the Secretary of State of Illinois.

Education and Training Opportunities
ATRI provides training throughout the year. Additionally, ATRI provides educational programs, social 
events, yard tours, and networking with fellow recyclers.

Opportunities to network, share and learn from other recyclers. See what works and what                             
does not.

ATRI Newsletter is published 6 times a year
The newsletter is currently mailed to all recyclers in Illinois. The newsletter includes industry news, a 
complete listing of the membership, updates on legislative and environmental issues and lots of other 
interesting information I am sure you will find useful in your day-to-day business operations.

CMARC Central Midwest Auto Recyclers Convention and trade show held annually
This event rotates between Illinois and Indiana. This event is designed to bring recyclers and vendors 
together from all over to network, educate, and provide and encourage camaraderie. We invite our fellow 
recyclers from surrounding states to attend our convention and trade show, which clearly makes CMARC 
a regional show like none other.

Website and staff accessibility, www.illinoisautorecyclers.com
•	 All	members	are	listed	on	the	website	with	all	of	your	information,	including	a	link	to	your				

website, if available.
•	 Newsletter	archives
•	 Calendar	of	Events,	as	they	are	scheduled.
•	 Parts	Search,	an	opportunity	for	each	member	to	sell	parts.
•	 Suppliers	list,	a	complete	list	of	suppliers,	associate	members	of	ATRI.
•	 All	contact	information	for	the	ATRI	Board	of	Directors	and	Staff.
•	 Staff	accessible	to	answer	all	your	questions,	or	find	the	answer	for	you.
•	 Information	friendly,	ask	ATRI	to	email	the	membership	with	an	article	or	question	you	may	have.

ATRI is a member of the Automotive Recyclers Association, the National association for 
auto recyclers. ATRI is active by participating at the ARA conventions and sharing that information with 
ATRI Members.

All Illinois recyclers encouraged to join ATRI and make a 
difference by getting involved.  Support your state association 

and reap the great benefits of the membership.

ATRIATRI
Discover the Benefits 

of Being an ATRI Member!
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Mon - Fri
8am - 5pm 900 North Main Street

Montgomery, IL 60538
E-mail: stafrdused@aol.com
Local #: 630-892-4218

AUTO PARTS & RECYCLING
Serving Illinois and Beyond Since 1946

800-437-1770

Visit our website
www.staffordsautoparts.com

We
Warranty
ALL Our
Parts!

Business Name _____________________________________

Contact Name ______________________________________

Address __________________________________________

City ______________________________________________

State_______________ Zip ___________________________

County ___________________________________________

Phone ____________________________________________

Fax ______________________________________________

E-mail ____________________________________________

Website __________________________________________

Type of Business Activities
(CHECK ALL THAT APPLY)

q Recycler q New Parts 

q Body Shop q Automotive Mechanics

q Towing q Import Vehicles

q Domestic Vehicles q Light Truck

q Other _________________________________

Investment
q 1-4 Employees  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $250

q 5-9 Employees  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $375

q 10 + Employees  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $500

q Associate  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $250

 Amount Remitted  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $ ____________________

Mail Completed Form to
Auto & Truck Recyclers of Illinois

PO Box 9424 • Springfield, IL 62791
Fax: 217/787-2276

Email: ILLAutoRecyclers@aol.com
QUESTIONS CALL:  877.880.2874

ATRIATRI

Auto & Truck 
Recyclers of 

Illinois

Application for Membership
Please print or type
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Berlinsky Scrap Corp.
Joliet, IL

815-726-4334

Car-Part.com
Ft. Wright, KY

800-347-2247/859-344-1925

Chicago Industrial Catalytic
Lincolnshire, IL
312-914-6666

Counts Business Consulting, LLC
Austin, Tx

512-653-6915

E & R Towing
Markham

708-333-7300

Hollander, A Solera Company
Plymouth, MN 
800-825-0644

Insurance Auto Auctions
Westchester, IL 
708-492/7000

Legend Smelting &  
Recycling, Inc.

Joliet, IL
800-697-5556

Marty Satz Insurance
St. Louis, MO
800-449-1151

The Burnham Group at Morgan 
Stanley

Chicago, IL
312-827-6651

Market Financial Group
Shaumburg, IL
847-398-7060 

Molyneaux Risk Solutions
Davenport, IA

ph: 563/324-1011

Panhandle Converters Recycling
Wood Dale, IL
855-752-0393

Recycle Technologies, Inc.
Wood Dale, IL
630-350-8909

Rescue Tire Recycling
Gurnee, IL

847-623-2323

Snyder Insurance Co.
Bloomington, IL
309-275-9987

United Recyclers Group
Centennial, CO
303/367-4391

VET Environmental Engineering, LLC
Sara Rae Hamidovic, PE CHMM 

Bloomington, IN
812-327-2838

Waubonsee Community College
Sugar Grove

630-466-2331

Young Insurance Agency
Rockford, MI

616-214-4238

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS
Please patronize all our Associate Members who generously support 

ATRI throughout the year.I recently received a call from a re-
porter in the Chicago area asking me 
what recyclers do with the contents 
that come in a car once a recycler gets 
it. He mainly asked about documents, 
license registration and the like. The 
only comment I made was telling them 
I would encourage auto recyclers to 
send anything that was in good condi-
tion like clothes, toys or electronics to 
the Goodwill, or any other designated 
donation site of your choice before the 
car is crushed. I also said I would imag-
ine items that you aren’t dismantling for 
salvage would just remain with the car. 
I can’t help but wonder, why are they 
asking, and who is asking?

Lastly, I want to say thank you to Jr. Cat-
alano, Bionic Auto Parts, for his dedica-
tion and time as the ATRI President for 
the past two years. I know you are all 
busy, so dedicating your time to make 
sure the association moves smoothly, 
and moves forward, is much appreciat-
ed. We welcome back David Anderson, 
I-55 Auto Salvage, once again to serve 
a second term as the ATRI President. 
David is familiar with the role as the 
President, and I am looking forward to 
working with him once again.

I am really looking forward to this year’s 
Convention & Trade Show in Chicago-
land. I hope to see you all there!

Keep Recycling,

Michelle Lechner

Executive’s Viewpoint... 

continued from page ??
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